
�        

Greetings, in the name of our Lord.

While the rest of the nation has been experiencing an unusually cold winter, here in Alaska it has been relatively 
warm. Too warm, in fact. The warm temperatures and lack of snow have caused the Iditarod Sled Dog Race to be 
re-routed through Nenana for only the second time in its history. Because the race start has been moved from 
Willow to Fairbanks and the first check point is in Nenana, we have an opportunity to cover the race live as it 
comes through. We are excited by the prospect that there will be a number of folks listening that wouldn't ordinarily 
tune us in. Pray that they will hear the gospel message as it will be interspersed with the coverage.

Speaking of things moving... We have been given an opportunity to move our FM transmitter from our studio 
building to a hill across the river. The antenna at the studio is essentially at ground level, but the location on the 
hilltop is over 1000 feet. Relocating the antenna will greatly improve our FM coverage in Nenana and will fill in 
some areas that our AM station doesn't reach well at night. We will be able to do this at almost no cost. The owner 
of the site has offered to allow us to put our equipment and antenna in their building and on their tower rent free.

The new transmitter location will be directly 
behind the station on the top of the hill.

We have also had some good feedback from our listeners as of late. This has been a great encouragement to our 
staff. We continue to see God provide as we move closer to the summer. There are several work teams that have 
expressed interest in coming up and performing some much needed maintenance.
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God has been moving and it has been exciting to see. There have been a number of blessings and opportunities 
that He has given us. In addition to the potential new location for the transmitter, (the FCC must still approve it) 
one of the folks who is seeking God's direction in serving with VFCM has begun a live morning show at the station 
in Big Lake. He is able to do this remotely from his home in Georgia. We also have a possibility for the AM station 
in Fairbanks. There is a church there that has a plot of land that was given them that is ideal for an AM tower. They 
also already have a low-power FM radio station and are committed to radio ministry. 

As well, we plan (Lord willing) to install the new translator at Iliamna this spring.  

So, as the warm season approaches, please be in prayer for our missionary staff and volunteers. Pray for safety 
and that the logistics will work out to accomplish the work. The summers here are so short, and there is so much to 
do...

We are also seeking God's direction and provision for several things: missionary housing in Nenana as well as a 
pilot/mechanic to help facilitate maintaining the radio translators in the remote villages. 

Thank you again for praying for us and for your financial support. God has thus far met our needs as they have 
arisen. It is so awesome to see Him provide the opportunities and resources to proclaim the message of salvation 
and hope in Christ to this needy land. Thank you for being a part of this.

Blessings in Christ,

Art Thompson
VFCM Executive Director.
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